
MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

OF LINN VALLEY, KANSAS 

MARCH 25, 2024 

6:00 pm 

 
Mayor Lewis Donelson called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 

 
Council Members present: Richard Gravelle, Robert Suppenbach, and Dan Donham. Michael Hemphill was 
absent. There was a quorum. Also present were City Attorney James Brun and Public Safety Director Corey 
Murrison. 

 
MEETING MINUTES 
Councilman Suppenbach made a motion to accept the March 11, 2024 meeting minutes as written. The 
motion was seconded by Councilman Gravelle and carried 3-0. 

Councilman Gravelle made a motion to accept the March 22, 2024 Special Meeting minutes as written. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Suppenbach, the vote was 2-1, with Councilman Donham voting 
nay, the minutes were approve with majority vote. 

 
WASTEWATER AND WATER PROJECT UPDATES 
The Wastewater update and Water project updates were tabled until the April meeting. 

 
CITIZEN PARTICIPATION 
Zack Walker presented information on the new Quarry that will be opening farther east on 2400 Road. He 
is encouraging anyone that is concerned about the increased traffic, increased dust or blasting tremors to 
attend the next County Commission meeting or contact the County Clerk. 

VANVLACK MOWING CONTRACT 
No contract submitted, tabled until April meeting. 

 
ORDINANCE FOR PERMIT REQUIREMENTS 
Ordinance 255 was presented to the council for review. This ordinance will replace Ordinance 244. City 
Attorney Brun questioned Section 108.6 wording on refunds. Councilman Donham questioned section 
108.2.4 on impact fees. The ordinance will be updated and resubmitted to the Council at the April meeting. 

RESOLUTION FOR CHECK SIGNERS 
The Council was presented Resolution No. 129 naming Lew Donelson-Mayor, Robert Suppenbach-Council 
President, Melinda Cyr-City Clerk, Jennifer Schooler-Codes Clerk, and Karen Siffring-Finance Officer as 
authorized signers at Labette Bank and First National Bank. Councilman Suppenbach made the motion to 
accept Resolution No. 129 as written. The motion was seconded by Councilman Donham and carried 3-0. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
Councilman Donham had concerns about the concrete entrance to the water tower scraping the bottom 
of construction vehicles and trailers. Mayor Donelson stated that since most of the water tower 
construction is complete alternative routes could be considered. 



NEW BUSINESS 
The Animal Clinic will be held on April 13, 2024 from 10:00am until 12:00pm. The Fire Department will be 
holding a pancake breakfast, also on April 13, 2024, from 7:00am until 11:00am. 

 
ADJOURN 
Councilman Gravelle made the motion to adjourn the March 25, 2024 City Council Meeting. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Suppenbach and carried 3-0. 

 
Submitted by 
Mendi Cyr, City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


